Council Meeting

29th April 2015

Motion submitted under Council Procedure Rule 14

Hospital Services


This Council:-

(a) notes with concern the comments made on behalf of Monitor at the recent meeting of the joint Calderdale and Kirklees Scrutiny Panel, and in particular the reported views that “duplicating services in Halifax and Huddersfield, including running two A&E departments, was at the root of the Trust’s money problems”;

(b) reaffirms it’s support for the views of the People’s Commission that “Calderdale Clinical Commission Group should not propose any changes to hospital services, including accident and emergency services ... until and unless there is good evidence that changes to community health services can provide a better approach to health care provision”; and
(c) resolves that, as soon as possible after 7th May 2015, the Chief Executive should seek to arrange a meeting between senior councillors and officers, senior civil servants, representatives of NHS England and the Calderdale and Huddersfield NHS Trust, to explore ways of reducing the cost of the existing PFI arrangement.

Proposed by Councillor T Swift
Seconded by Councillor B Collins

